

Teign Scullers Committee Meeting

25th November 2024

Coombe Cellars

Present

Zane Steers, Carole Atkinson, Mark Eastman, Harriet Langworthy, Rachel Palmer, Lucy Bufton

Apologies

Robbie Robinson, , Alex Lonsdale, Marjorie Roome, Wendy Blackburn Jane Eggleton,

Approval of minutes

The minutes of the meeting on September 16th were approved

RTRC Committee Meeting report

ZS reported that the committee meeting was very positive. Pressed that scullers need money.

Discussion re extricating Scullers from RTRC. Decided probably not the time to do this. ZS stated that there was some potential for us wanting to split and that sentiment from rest of club was to keep us there. In period of transition but future looking more positive following resignations.

LB asked if more scullers should be on the committee and ZS agreed this would be desirable.

Teign Scullers 21st Anniversary

HF is booked for June 22nd. Need to alert members at AMM to save the date.

PARC boat storage

Agreed at last meeting to charge £100(minutes wrong £150). Need to arrange method of payment

Complaint about language used

MT has been spoken to by ZS about the language used. Some discussion about whether or not a code of conduct is required. ZS to find out if main club has a code of conduct which we can use. Otherwise we will format one.

High Visibility Clothing reminder

JE decided not to buy any more hi vis to keep in the shed as they become grubby and no hi vis. Reminder to go out to club members to bring own hi vis.

Buying and Selling

ZS has identified two cox boxes for sale which require investigation. Approximately £160 each.

PF selling his coastal swift double.

RP said we need to survey the membership to see what people wish to compete in in order to determine the most appropriate boat purchase

Some discussion re what would be the best quad for us to purchase should this be the appropriate route

Flo's trailer. ZS would like to buy a launching trolley for Flo but has some reservation about their sturdiness. More research to be done.

Training Weekend

There is a possibility of trying out a Swift quad at one of Bob's training weekends which RP is planning One which would be specifically Teign Scullers then others for all comers which Teign could go to.

Capsize Tests

JE working on this with Kingsteignton Lido – needs PL insurance docs which RP has, Trinity and Clifden could be investigated as potential venues

Christmas Fun Rowing days

27th or 28th December potential tide-wise ME

Committee update

Should safety incident be discussed amongst committee members.

Safety of coxes

Continuing assessment of cox completencvies was discussed

Discussion regarding coxing safety

Items for newsletter

LB congratulated on newsletter production Wondered if it could be put onto the web page and/or Facebook page. ME going to try to do this.

AOB

Update on CC

AMM HL to sort out agenda and food

RP has discussed possibility of keeping a coastal on Shaldon Beach with head of PC. May be a gap appearing and this will be pursued.

RP suggested maybe do a joint exercise with RNLI. Maybe recover a person, check about towing in a coastal

CA said that she thinks that she is possibly coming to the end of rowing career. May well continue with WEARA but need to plan ahead